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July 3, 2023

Environment Council of RI
PO Box 9061
Providence, RI 02940

Dear Executive Committee:

Please accept my resignation from the Environment Council of Rhode Island (ECRI)’s seat on
the Providence Sustainability Commission. My last meeting representing ECRI was May 15,
2023, as the Commission did not convene in June. Moving forward, I will continue to work with
the Commission members, including the future ECRI appointee, as the director of sustainability
for the City of Providence.

If you have any questions regarding my resignation, please feel free to contact me at 401-868-
5993 or pdelacruz1207@gmail.com. You can also coordinate with the Providence Sustainability
Commission Chair, Julian Drix (juliandrix(@gmail.com), to nominate the next ECRI
representative.

Thank you for supporting my tenure in the ECRI commission seat. I look forward to our
continued climate action work together.

Sincerely,

ft

Priscilla De La Cruz
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